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Faculty: FASS
Department: International Politics
Date/Time: 2.10 pm, 20/05/2020
Reps in Attendance: 1st year Reps – Jasneet Samrai, Tom Quine; 2nd year Reps – Nathan Anderson, Helena Eaton; 3rd year Reps -  Jack Parker, Olly Parry; Welsh Medium Rep – Aaron Jones; Joints Hons Rep – Ela Bozdag; International Students Rep – Jakub Klepek
Staff in Attendance: Lucy Taylor, Elin Royles, Simon French, Tony Orme
Apologies/Absent: 
Agenda

1. Previous Minutes: Approved
2.
Matters arising from previous minutes: 
	Action Number:
	Action:
	Action Status and Outcome:

	Whose Action:

	1
	Point 9 – vending machine – still agreed in principle but on hold due to COVID
	Ongoing 
	

	2
	Issues relating to feedback on a module have been addressed by ER
	Complete 
	

	3
	Reminder will go to staff regarding feedback which is unsigned
	Ongoing
	Elin

	4
	Pre-registration – places cannot be assigned on the basis of attendance record
	Complete
	


3.
Library and Information Services
3.1. Update from Simon French on library services:

· General point – library services are in a constant state of flux and can change at any time due to COVID, Senedd announcements, etc. Any issues, contact Simon in the first instance
· Click and Collect – now 10 am – 5 pm daily. Journals and periodicals have been added to the loan service

· Theses can be viewed in study rooms by prior arrangement
· 24 hr book return depositories are available in several locations. 72-hr quarantine for returns may delay their availability 
· Equipment loans are available for online learning – headsets, webcams, etc – contact is@aber.ac.uk
· Enquiries service is available via phone, email, Chat & Teams; some limited face-to-face enquiries 1 – 5 pm daily

· Photocopying services are available in HO level D, Thomas Parry, Pantycelyn & Fferm Penglais
· More bookable study spaces will be available on levels E and F from 12th Nov, but no direct access to books on shelves

· Simon will be available via email or Teams to discuss essay / dissertation resources

3.2. Student feedback:
Jack: can a one-way system be opened on Level F and private study rooms be booked?
· SF – from tomorrow, 28 individual study spaces on Level E and 35 on Level F will be available to book. Will check on one-way system

Nathan: there have been issues with overdue books not being returned

· SF – delays may be due to students self-isolating or books in quarantine; overdue books are being monitored & chased up; let Simon know specific titles and more copies will be ordered or electronic versions acquired

· SF – reserve or request a book and if you have no joy after 10 days, contact Simon. He’ll try to source an e-version and chase up the overdue book

· LT – a consideration for Semester 2 in terms of book review assignments

· ER – module coordinators should check the no. of copies available for assessments

Feedback on Click & Collect and IS services in general were all positive

Jasneet – IS helpline was very helpful in setting up new students on all AU systems

Lucy asked Simon to pass on thanks to Library and IS services for their excellent IT support and technical help & especially for opening up more study spaces in the HO library.

4.
Chair’s Business
4.1. NSS report 2020:
· Overall satisfaction with AU is much higher than average & way above average in many categories e.g. learning resources, teaching, academic support
· IP improved in every area last year. Issues highlighted in 2018 were addressed, esp. with the Dissertation module

· ER – SSCC is a very important forum for feedback so that any issues can be addressed

4.2. Areas for improvement: 
4.2.1 Timing of feedback on work

· Jakub – students are often impatient e.g. having to wait for feedback on presentations until all have been completed

· Jack – feedback took longer to be returned during the COVID lockdown period

· Ela – it’s more an issue of how feedback is received, rather than timing; students want face-to-face meetings
· Olly – it was a bit slow last year for the occasional module
· LT – AU policy is 15 working days; if the date of release on Blackboard is exceeded, contact Elin or Lucy

4.2.2. Students’ Union – why do they score so badly? (true for all universities, not just AU)
· Jakub – students are not really aware of the SU and its role; more engagement with students is needed
· Jasneet – as a 1st year, I’ve no idea of what the SU does

· Helena – if students have an academic issue, they go to their personal tutor or someone in the department, rather than the SU

· Olly – students don’t even know academic reps are part of the SU. Most students never need the support of the SU. When it is needed, support is very good.

· LT – NSS question does not reflect the actual role and services of the SU

· Aaron – there’s the same sense of detachment with UMCA; more information should be provided at the start of the year  

ER suggested the SU could put together a video for Freshers of who they are and what they do – LT will pass on to Amy

5.
Employability & Careers 

5.1. Careers review presented by Tony Orme:
· Departmental Employability coordinator – Gerry Hughes
· General careers services – CV guidance; mock interviews via Teams; webinars on CV writing, linked-in profiles, etc.

Interpol-specific services:

· Carl Thomson will deliver a webinar on 2nd Dec. on careers in politics, particularly lobbying as a career
· 48 Interpol students attended a CV writing webinar

· Webinar on Interpol work experience will take place on 18th Nov.

· TO to deliver Employability lecture as part of the Behind the Headlines module

· More students are looking at PG study and alternative career options this year, due to the changing job market

· Any other ideas or requests, please contact TO 

5.2. Feedback from Reps:

· Jakub – only positive things to say about the Careers service; the sooner students start using the service the better; very impressed with how the service has improved, esp. Year in Employment scheme, exchanges, CV and letter writing, social media profiles 

· TO – Good point about early engagement, as Y in E, Industrial year, work experience and graduate schemes can have a long application process

Provision for international students: 
· Signposting to overseas Careers services & info for overseas students wanting to work in UK.
· Normally Welshpool job centre would register students with a NI number, but not this year due to COVID 
Parliamentary Placement Scheme: 

· students are responding to Gerry’s presentation, but some felt it was a bit late to get an application in, as they are so busy with assignments. 

· ER – some students were able to work remotely as part of PPS last year; the deadline is January, so there’s still time to apply
· Helena/Nathan – Gerry said the deadline for applications is 23rd Nov.

· LT – will see if the deadline can be extended

· ER – bursary of £500 for in-person placement; £250 if working remotely
Internships:
· TO – many organisations are continuing with online internships, which benefits AU students

· LT – check Twitter and emails from Gerry

· Jakub – could there be a database of internships on the Careers website? Could Alumni fund students on unpaid internships?

LT – there will be a talk on MAs and careers in politics in a few weeks as part of the Dissertation module 

6.
Learning and Teaching Opportunities
7.
Student Matters



Year 1 / Module / Rep Role 
	
	Comments/Feedback:
	Action 
(where applicable):
	Whose Action:

	1
	Mostly positive feedback; students are enjoying the course and modules. Workshops are very enjoyable, especially group work. The chance to speak in seminars is a very positive aspect, though some women found it a bit intimidating and preferred smaller discussion groups   
	
	

	2
	The most overwhelming aspect for new students is not knowing what to do, e.g. the workshop on how to complete an assignment was out of sync with the assignment deadline. The workshop on essay writing structure came after the essay deadline.

The amount of reading is appropriate and very interesting; but understanding academic literature has been difficult for some 1st years.

LT – the aim of the 1st year is to learn these things, which is why you only need to pass the year; learn from academic feedback and contact staff for advice if you are unsure
	
	

	3
	The dept. is very supportive & flexible esp. for isolating students. Personal tutor feedback is that 1st years are doing well.

ER: very impressed by student resilience
	
	

	4
	Mixed response to the peer mentoring scheme. Some students received very helpful advice; others found it was not particularly beneficial – very much dependent upon the individual peer guide and their own commitments.
Aaron – nothing but praise for a fantastic peer guide
	
	

	5
	Welsh medium feedback:

NB: Aaron only has 1st year contacts

· The session on Welsh / English terminology was very useful 
· The dept is very helpful in sourcing Welsh-medium material

· There was some disappointment that one module switched to English lectures part-way through

· Feedback in general was very positive

ER – teaching in English on that module is a matter of capacity; all seminars are in Welsh


	
	

	6
	Joint Hons feedback:

· The structure of Behind the Headlines as a 2-hr seminar was much appreciated and felt far more productive than a 1-hr seminar

· There were some time-management issues, particularly where History / Interpol students had 3 assignment deadlines in one week

· Other departments have live lectures, could IP do the same?

· It’s good to have 2 personal tutors

ER will look into the possibilities of coordinating assignment deadlines with History
	
	

	7
	Pre-recorded lectures are very helpful for students with dyspraxia – will this continue?
LT – All lectures are recorded and uploaded to Blackboard anyway, when delivered live in person, so that they are always available 


	
	


Year 2 / Module / Rep Role 

	
	Comments/Feedback:
	Action 
(where applicable):
	Whose Action:

	1
	Online lectures are the biggest issue – motivation, time-management, organisation, difficulties of notetaking. It takes double the time to get through a lecture.
Only a few students do the activities, depending how time-consuming they are and how useful for assignments. A seminar-type activity might be good. Jakub: the use of Mural in Teams groups was very engaging.
A request was made for a workshop on motivation and organisation, to help students organise their study time, as many are feeling a bit lost. Motivation is a big problem; many students are falling behind in the lecture schedule.
Students would much prefer lectures to be delivered like the Dissertation module – live online sessions. ER will look into this.

If sending a weekly schedule of events, please email on a Monday, not a Friday.

LT suggested study groups could help with motivation, e.g. arranging to view lectures together on Teams, making it more sociable and interactive
A wide variation in the length of lectures was reported, from 3 x 25 min sessions, to 1 x 20-25 min lecture with lots of additional reading. One module used lectures from a previous year, so 50 mins long and poor-quality audio, with references to maps and white boards which were not visible.

On the other hand, seminars and workshops felt like proper learning and huge appreciation was expressed for face-to-face teaching

(NB: comments about online lectures are from both Years 2 and 3)
	
	

	2
	One student requested a department-wide reading week, but this is not the direction AU wants to go in. Feedback on module-specific reading weeks to fit with assignment deadlines was very positive.
	
	


Year 3 / Module / Rep Role 

	
	Comments/Feedback:
	Action 
(where applicable):
	Whose Action:

	1.
	Some students had 3 assignment deadlines and a seminar presentation all within a week. Students prefer to wait for relevant lectures on a topic to be uploaded before starting an essay, so could not begin the essays earlier.
One module had a tight schedule – students did not get country information until a week before the seminar assignment was due

ER – content relating to the first assignment should come earlier in the module; perhaps adding 500-word assignments for seminars has increased the workload excessively 
	
	

	2.
	One request was made to make the recorded content accessible – not clarified as to whether it was referring to audio or sensory processing issues
LT – could Olly follow it up and send details
	
	

	3.
	Most students are very enthusiastic about in-person seminars, but some workshops could have been delivered online. Everyone enjoyed the seminars where they got into smaller groups of 2/3; they want the opportunity to talk and debate; but many are unsure of what they can and can’t do (walking around the room). Going into smaller groups online was excellent, very interactive. Negative feedback focused on seminars that were delivered like lectures, with no interaction.

Accessing in-person seminars via Teams worked really well for self-isolating students. However, some students absolutely hated being on Teams, feeling self-conscious and embarrassed.
Some issues of poor sound quality were reported by international students accessing seminars from outside the UK

LT/ER – sometimes it’s a technical issue with the equipment and sometimes the individual room has poor acoustics. Send details to ER
LT is gathering feedback on the use of Teams, as it’s a significant issue with online learning, so please send specific details
	
	

	4.
	Some students reported issues with arranging meetings with dissertation supervisors. LT – please send me details 
	
	

	5.
	One student felt a lecturer was rude, aggressive and confrontational (though academic reps on that module were astounded as they enjoyed the lively interaction). 

ER requested the student’s details so she could contact them directly
	
	

	6.
	One student complained about disorganised content on Blackboard. But Jakub praised that lecturer for sending out lots of additional material, careers info, etc. 
	
	

	7.
	Olly – issues raised in the Interpol SSCC are minor compared with other departments; it’s generally a well-run dept.
	
	

	8.
	International students’ feedback:

· There are issues with online seminars and audio quality – students feel they don’t have an equal chance

· Pre-recorded lectures and self-directed study lead to a lack of organisation

· Students are happy with the COVID updates and feel they are being kept informed

· Some are worried about access to resources and the subject matter for dissertations
· AU are doing a good job with mental health support

· Concerns were raised over returning home for Christmas

LT – direct all travel queries to Rosa in the International Office; they keep up to date with any changes and their website is regularly updated

ER – Dissertation plans may need to be adjusted in light of COVID restrictions. Talk to your supervisor. COVID impacts were taken into account with last year’s dissertations. We are awaiting guidance on mitigation measures for this year.
	
	

	9.
	Student comment:

“All amazing Interpol staff, encouraging us, and believing in our abilities – especially in these times, positivity and kindness is worth so much”


	
	


9.
Any other Business
